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After such a long time away it’s nice to be allowed back out in the forests and hills. The foot and mouth disease ruined the end of the season, with our own Leinster Championships being the first event to fall, but such sacrifices had to be made. The CNOC summer series on Tuesdays and an Irish squad series of events on Sundays are giving us some enjoyable orienteering and there is the Setanta Wicklow Rogaine at the end of this month to look forward to. Time to get back out there.
 
Club AGM
Again, only the dedicated few turned up for this years delayed club annual general meeting.  The minutes and the club accounts are attached for your information. The new committee is as follows

                        Chair                Fachtna Healy

                        Secretary         Michael Mangan,
                                                Chapel,

                                                Redcross,

                                                Co. Wicklow

                        Treasurer         Frances O’Neill
                        Members          Philip Brennan
                                                Terry Lawless
                                                Eugene O’Sullivan
                                                Dessie Shorten
                                                Dave Weston
 

Contact addresses, phone numbers and email addresses for all the above were issued to you in the club membership list at the start of the year.

 

 

CLUB NEWS
 
Miguel and Rebecca Cabrera-Pinto have left these shores to spend the next two years in Taiwan. We wish them well.
 
The IOA are offering incentives to clubs intending to produce maps and needless to say we have our paw out hoping to collect some of the loot. We submitted five different areas looking for mapping grants. These are two school maps, the remapping of Killakee, the remapped Mullaghmeen and the new area of Upper Glandasan. There will be lots of work with regard to surveying and drawing so all volunteers please contact one of the committee above.
 
There are now 37 members subscribed to the club e-group. Make yourselves known and use this great facility.
 
Also, please remember that you should have paid your club subscription at this stage, and if you haven’t then this is your last issue (and shame on you too – it’s only a few quid). Subs to our new permanent Club Secretary Mick Mangan.
 
Congratulations to Paul Mahon who ran for Ireland in the Park-O World Tours Event in Prague recently.
 
The club Championships will take place at Castletimon, Brittas Bay on Saturday 4th August. Everyone to meet at McDaniels pub, Grid reference T315 854, on the R750 to the south of Wicklow Town at 2:00pm. There will be the one course with handicaps arbitrarily being applied on the basis of age, fitness and ability. So everyone has a chance to become the Club Champion. Dessie Shorten will be hosting a monster barbecue cum party at his caravan close to Jack Whites pub from after the event till late. This promises to be one of the highlights of the year. Pitch your tent early. 
 

 

Various items of (some) interest
 
·         The Veteran Home International is being held on the weekend of 8/9th September in Macclesfield and Buxton, near Manchester, in conjunction with the Twin Peaks event. This early date requires that selection take place by the end of June to allow time for travel arrangements to be made before summer holidays intervene. Accordingly, I am asking you to let your eligible club members (M/W40 and older) know that they should contact me before 27th June if they wish to be considered for selection.  They should let me know their current age class, their address, telephone number and (if available) e-mail address.

Alan Gartside

VHI Manager

22 Ormiston Drive

Belfast BT4 3JS

tel: 028 9065 5065

 

 

·        Faith White reports from Mullaghmeen as follows; - “Spent the day with a Coillte contract ecologist,  15 % of Coillte forest has to be conserved for Species Diversity.  He really liked the parts that Orienteers keep away from, the wet southern end and green screened impenetrable.  I am fairly serious about botany in the summer, hence was asked to show the ecologist around.” Faith hopes to be able to persuade the ecologist that well more than 15% of Mullaghmeen will be preserved and left untouched and unfelled.

 

·         The Setanta Wicklow Rogaine will be held this year on June 30/July 1. It will be based in the Glendalough area of Wicklow. Details, registration forms etc. are available here http://www.setantaorienteers.org/rogaine.html. Intending competitors should read the following recommendations from the department of agriculture regarding foot and mouth controls before submitting their entry. www.irlgov.ie/daff/AreasofI/FMD/fmdexpert.htm. Setanta Orienteers will be following these recommendations and may have to reject entries accordingly.

 

·         A separate group has been set up for Mountain Bike Orienteering. You can subscribe by sending a blank email to mtbo-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
 

·         It was decided at a meeting of the Leinster Orienteering Council to hold the truncated Leinster League prize giving after the Leinster Championships. I am not sure how many events will count to a final league score or if they will include other events, but on the last table I saw we had some very good results. 

Eoin Keith was second on the Black course; Dave Weston was first on the brown course; Fachtna Healy was second and Paul Mahon fifth on the blue course and Nina Phillips was second lady; Terry Lawless was in tenth place on the green course and also on the green Jackie Atkinson was seventh lady and Hazel Thompson eighth; finally on the yellow course Ben Mangan was third, Sean McKay was fifth, Laura McKay was eight and Clodagh Mangan ninth.

 

 
 
Leinster Championships – the saga 
 

As you are all no doubt aware, the Leinster Championships in March were postponed due to foot and mouth disease. Organiser Brian Power wrote as follows; - 

“The present position on the Leinster Championships is that the event is postponed until the current foot and mouth crisis is past.  At this point in time there is no clear indication as to when this will be.  Like so many sports, orienteering is suspended until further notice.  We are ready to run the event as soon as we get clearance to do so.  In the meantime, entries will remain valid for the championships when they are eventually run, hopefully sooner rather than later.  We appreciate the reaction to the postponement received from Orienteers, which was most understanding and sympathetic. 

First indications of a possible problem emerged the weekend before the scheduled event, when requests for late entries began to come from people who had entered the BOF event at Newborough in Wales.  As we know, this event was cancelled principally because the parking was on farmland.  At that stage Ireland was clear of the disease and the outbreak in Britain was confined.  

That weekend, maps were being over-printed and event details were due for posting on the following Tuesday.  A scheduled visit to Mullaghmeen on the Sunday had reassured us that, provided the situation did not deteriorate, we would be OK.  By Monday, following advice from the Department of Agriculture, we had decided that all farmland would be declared out of bounds and that precautions using disinfectant mats would be required.  By Tuesday cancellation of all types of events was being discussed, but at this stage we had posted event details.  On Wednesday, events moved rapidly and once an outbreak was confirmed in Armagh, the advice received was to cancel.  This was not an easy decision, but it followed consultation with all relevant bodies, including the IOA.  Much discussion also took place on the orienteering e-group.  A major telephone operation was put into place on Thursday night.  By Friday Coillte had closed all forests and the public were being advised to stay out of the countryside.  

Most Orienteers were not surprised and fully supported our decision.  As we now know, it was the right one and the only option in the circumstances.  In the immediate aftermath of the postponement, the impact on the event officials gave rise to a strange downbeat feeling, having being immersed in the preparations for so long.  The Sunday was a gloriously fine, but very cold day.  Conditions would have been good, but it was not to be.  Two days after the scheduled event, two letters with ten very late entries arrived in the post.” 

A new date of 16th September has now been set for the event. Existing entries stand, but we expect to get a few dropouts with the rescheduling of the event. We also hope to take entry on the day using available unused maps. We would ask that those of you who kindly volunteered your help would do so again.

 

RELATED TOPICS

 
 

On the mountain running scene we had some very impressive results in the Winter League series. Eoin Keith came first, Dessie Shorten came joint second and Gerry Lalor came sixth. Another good result was Maura Higgins’ first in F60.
 
Adventure racing is still big with several Setanta members entering teams into the National Adventure Marathon. Another event on is the Carlingford Endurance Challenge. This is a one-day trail run/mtn. bike/canoe race centred around Carlingford on Sat 28 July. The winning time is expected to be between 5-6 hours. The teams do not have to include one woman (as it says on the entry form). There are two training afternoons arranged for the Canadian canoes on the 24 June & 22 July at the East Coast Adventure Centre (Carlingford) for £18p.p. 

 
	CLUB CHAMPS 4TH AUGUST
DON’T MISS IT
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